LANGLEY

RESEARCH & DEVELDMPMEMT MARK
BUSINESS ASSOCI&T BN

Minutes of the September 9, 2009 Langley Research & Development Park
Business Association Meeting

Submitted by Brian Wachter

Attendees:
Brian Wachter Bihrle Applied Research Inc bwachter@bihrle.com
Chand Deepak STC cdeepak@stcnet.com
Sudhir Mehrotra ViGYAN mehrotra@vigyan.com
Chris Riggins E&E Enterprises Global Inc criggins@eeenterprisesinc.com
Milton Holt TECC h.m.holt@teccenter.org
Old Business:
1. Minutes: The minutes of the August meeting were reviewed and accepted.
2. Membership: It was reported that 10 companies have submitted their membership dues to
date.
3. Web Site: Members Directory section needs to be populated with company data for paying

members.

New Business:

1.

Bi-Monthly Meetings: It was proposed and agreed upon that the business park meetings be
held on a bi-monthly basis since often there are typically very few business matters that need to
be addressed.

Spectrum Park Update: It was requested that the City of Hampton provide an update on the
Spectrum Park development at a future meeting.

Power Outages: The topic of unannounced power outages was raised by Brian Wachter of Bihrle
Applied Research Inc to see if other companies have been affected by recent outages and
whether other companies are receiving prior notice. Chris Riggins stated that E&E typically does
get prior notice and that he would relay to Brian the process and/or contact info for getting
notification.

Announcements:

1. The next meeting of the Langley Research & Development Park Business Association will be held

Wednesday, November 4, 2009 at 11:30am at Science & Technology Corp. located at 10 Basil
Sawyer Drive.



